Bowman City Hall
Called meeting
April 25th, 2025

MEMBERS Present:

Mayor, Scott Harpold,

Council Member, Mary Clark
Council Member, Jeff Spratlin
Council Member, Henrietta Williams
STAFF PRESENT:

City Clerk, Tifany Verdell

Assistant city clerk: Kendra Jones

Mayor Scott Harpold called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm. The mayor asked Councilwoman Clark to

lead the prayer, which was followed by the pledge.

Councilwoman Clark took a moment to thank the city workers and Mr. Ashmore on helping complete the

shadow box, cleaning it up, and hanging the plaques inside.

Zoning: The mayor explained that himself and councilmember Spratlin had researched some different

zoning ordinances from different counties to compare and help make new ordinances for Bowman. He

explained that these were just examples for everyone to review and see what works for Bowman.

Discussion was had, and there was no action at this time.

Gates at the Park: Mayor Harpold explained that during the council meeting the gates had been discussed

but no motion had been made. Councilwoman Williams made a motion to approve installing two gates in

the park for a total of $2,600.00, seconded by Councilmember Spratlin. The mayor called for a vote by

show of hands. The motion passed unanimously.

Plavground in the Park: Mayor Harpold announced that a local business owner here in Bowman

donated new playground equipment to the park. The donation would include the labor and mulch for the

equipment. This new equipment would replace the wooden playground set that is there now.

Purchase of Lawn Mower: The mayor passed around quotes from different vendors selling the same

lawnmower. Discussion was held. The mayor asked for a motion. Councilmember Spratlin made a motion

to purchase the Bobeat zt6061SL from Bobcat of Carnesville for the price of $9,799.66, 2™ from

councilwoman Williams. The mayor called for a vote by show of hands. Motion passed unanimously.
Executive Session: The mayor asked for a motion to go into an executive session. A motion was
made by Councilwoman Clark to go into executive session, 2™ by Councilwoman Williams. The
mayor asked for a vote by show of hands. Motion passed unanimously. The mayor asked for a
motion to return from the executive session. Motion made by Councilwoman Clark to return
from executive session, 2 by Council member Spratlin. The mayor asked for a vote by I’s. I’s
have it. Mayor Harpold stated no decisions were made during the executive session, and three
potential litigation matters were discussed during the session.

The mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion made by Councilwoman

Williams to adjourn the meeting, 2™ by Councilwoman Clark. The mayor called for a vote by
show of hands. The motion passed unanimously.

Meeting Adjourned
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